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Welcome from Nina Broderick - 
Inclusion Lead  

Welcome to December’s newsletter! I'm Nina Broderick, 
the Inclusion Service Leader. I oversee many different 
areas, including the Specialist Teaching Team, SEND 
Support Service, Local Offer, SEND Youth Council, and 
other project work.  

December and the Christmas break can be a very 
exciting time of year for all but also one where children and families can easily 
come to feel overwhelmed by. I’d like to share with you our information on 
supporting services that maybe helpful to you at this time: 

How you feel matters in Milton Keynes | Milton Keynes City Council 

Coping over the festive season | Milton Keynes City Council 

While many children adapt well to changes and enjoy the Christmas activities at 
school, this time of year can be challenging for some. If you are concerned about 
your child's adjustments, please speak to the SENCo to review and adjust support. 

Should further advice and support be needed, SENDIAS can also offer impartial 
information and advice. 

 

My Voice Counts - SEND Youth Council 

We are extremely proud of our SEND Youth Council's achievements this term. They 
attended the first Milton Keynes Youth Summit, engaging with leaders and 
developing their debating skills. They also met with SEND Partnership Manager 
Mim Kendrick to inform thinking towards the new SEND Strategy, with the current 

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.mksendlocaloffer.co.uk%2Fhealth-conditions-and-disabilities%2Fmental-health-and-wellbeing-hub%2Fhow-you-feel-matters-milton/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/jvxpO5Y8PlD8zZVJct3Wu2FYUe4Xs34HA95fGSrieGg=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.mksendlocaloffer.co.uk%2Fcoping-over-festive-season/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/LeJeshELNAfCPHKr4RydS1aTfJ0pwNSMvzU0UFbDIaQ=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fmksendias.org.uk%2F/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/THxoK0EfKSM8C0oRk7jh0_gcX1BWxPAacyDXamf1AlI=383


strategy due to come to an end this academic year. Members also had a very 
important vote on their name, which they agreed by majority to now be known as 
‘My Voice Counts’ which I’m sure we will all agree is a fantastic and very fitting new 
name. 

 

Ordinarily Available Provision  

We are excited to share that two important documents have been developed 
collaboratively by a range of stakeholders across Milton Keynes. This was an action 
of the Inclusion SEND Strategy Workstream.  

These documents, called the "Ordinarily Available Provision”, outline a 
comprehensive range of adjustments and provisions that could be provided as part 
of the ordinarily available support within schools and settings. 

One document is specifically for early years, and the other is for school-age 
children. They serve as valuable reference points for all setting/school staff, helping 
them plan necessary adjustments and targeted support for students with additional 
needs. These documents explain provision that can be in place in settings and 
schools within what is known as the ‘graduated approach’ and would not require an 
Educational Health Care Plan to access. 

Ordinarily Available Provision - Early Years 

Ordinarily Available Provision - School Age 

 

Activities and events  

Please find a selection of events listed below, more can be found here SEND 
calendar of events.  

Woburn Emporium Ice Skating – various dates available 

Relaxed screening Wicked MK Gallery – 15.12.24   

Top Jump SEND Session – various dates available. 

Willen on Ice – 19.12.24 

Thomley Breakfast with Father Christmas – 20.12.24, 21.12.24, 22.12.24, 23.12.24 

Thomley have a variety of events over the Christmas holidays  

Climb Quest SEND Sessions – 22.12.24 

Land of lights at Gulliver's- various dates available  

Christmas at Mead Open Farm - various dates available  

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.mksendlocaloffer.co.uk%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2F2024-11%2FOrdinarily%2520Available%2520Provision%2520Early%2520Years%2520v2.pdf/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/Ha06IrlNICXyB1XWO0JvgHdbjnUMO9X1-_K57kYD3fQ=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.mksendlocaloffer.co.uk%2Fordinarily-available-provision-school-age/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/VFCgcwD9QguPsaL1hPT2Ud47P4mMI1E3sBhi78xOafY=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.mksendlocaloffer.co.uk%2F/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/7M5UeR5wdBjdrctCITfNa4F7wgYyNk5ppo_fCe6G4KQ=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.mksendlocaloffer.co.uk%2F/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/7M5UeR5wdBjdrctCITfNa4F7wgYyNk5ppo_fCe6G4KQ=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwsemporium.digitickets.co.uk%2Fevent-tickets%2F37973%3FcatID=38036%26navItem=753884/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/RSY0FK9stKOq0YIEp2CHib3yR0wm2OhbSJuN50WhHOk=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fmkgallery.org%2Fevent%2Frelaxed-screening-wicked-pg%2F/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/ALer0auwoK7OXnQP6fUa42IXCxhS08HERX23Ssgg0vU=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.mksendlocaloffer.co.uk%2Fevents%2Ftop-jump-send-session-15/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/RDJJ5qmVBeumsmdW32P5s9PZVfeXsMOS7QumGDVCYNM=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.iceleisure.co.uk%2Fwillenonice%2Fevents%2F2024%2F12%2F31/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/rGHLJHTg_qJsABXG_GjDwRFE81vfm3H9HoJNNiT5G5c=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fthomley.org.uk%2Fevents%2Fbreakfast-with-father-christmas-6-815-214-385-107%2F/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/cwUO7mIANr94k5eOBnVd3QvrVjOtxl8_sf8N40WauyA=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fthomley.org.uk%2Fcalendar%2F/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/4iwsSv7QkDHx6GHApf4RRmq1aZ0j7tGKWoq8dlPzWys=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fclimbquest.booknow.software%2Fbooking%2Fs%2F%3Fsite=a0I4L000000LdoiUAC%26productid=01t4L000000MJc8/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/NVxRxF3wM14lK6tShpEqIcrQ1UcAQQyjoUJhaqBqIkE=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fmiltonkeynes.landoflights.co.uk%2F/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/daQ9FS6nT_IvLeJDW411aZIPnM78AUsaNd3PpK-2QYk=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.meadopenfarm.co.uk%2Fevents%2Fview%2Fchristmas-at-mead-open-farm/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/ZyTz7BT9bQZ26YLJdKhFi6D7W-gnIXDzn1uvFDSsETQ=383


 
 

Holiday Activities and Food Programme 2024 

The Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) program offers free activities and meals for 
children and young people who receive benefit-related Free School Meals. Running 
for 4 days from 30th December 2024, the program includes sports camps, theatre 
performances, outdoor adventures, and more. Bookings opened on 1st December. 

For more information and booking, please see the HAF page on the MKCC 
website.  

Holiday Activities and Food Programme 2024  

 

 

Phase Transfer 

Phase transfer is when a child moves to a new stage of education. During this time, 
their Education, Health and Care (EHC) plan is reviewed to ensure it still meets 
their needs in the new setting. 

The SEND team are in the process of finalising placements for September 2025 for 
children with an EHCP who are due to either: 

• start school 
• currently in Year 2 (attending infant school provision) 
• Year 6 

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.milton-keynes.gov.uk%2Fchildren-young-people-and-families%2Fholiday-activities-and-food-programme-2024/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/WzByaeMf4O7k92RI9E5PsJc7U2KgIzi1E_BPJogJ9qk=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.milton-keynes.gov.uk%2Fchildren-young-people-and-families%2Fholiday-activities-and-food-programme-2024/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/WzByaeMf4O7k92RI9E5PsJc7U2KgIzi1E_BPJogJ9qk=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.milton-keynes.gov.uk%2Fchildren-young-people-and-families%2Fholiday-activities-and-food-programme-2024/2/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/MW3KAcdBWAASKsHQl6w1vFPpGRvwmLRPRPmw7MZ21ek=383


If you have a child/children in one of those year groups you will be receiving an 
email by the 15 February 2025 with their next provision named on the plan. 

For any questions after receiving this notification, email ehcp@milton-
keynes.gov.uk, and a team member will reply within 5 working days. 

 

Starting primary or junior/middle school in September 
2025 

For children at SEND support or who are currently within the EHC assessment 
process, to find out more about applying for a school place, please use the following 
link.  

Starting primary or junior/middle school in September 2025  

 

 

Short breaks  

For children/young people with a finalised EHCP you may interested in the following 
short break offers:  

Booking lab  

We would like to remind families to sign up for the short break online vouchers, 
please find the link here.  

We are continuing to reach out to providers to sign up for the short breaks service. 
Please find further information on the Booking Lab link on the Local Offer! 

SportWorks  

SportWorks is our commissioned short break provider, who offer after school, 
weekend and holiday activities.  

Please find further information on the sportworks website.   

Information on SportWorks and their booking system can be found here.   

Land of lights  

As part of our short breaks offer for children and young people with an EHCP, we 
are excited to offer for a second year running children and young people, along with 
an accompanying adult, a free ticket to Land of Lights on January 2nd at either 
18:00 or 18:15. You will have an email from the short breaks team advising how to 
book your ticket or you can book your tickets here! 

Please note there is a limited number of tickets and it is a first come first served 
basis. 

mailto:ehcp@milton-keynes.gov.uk
mailto:ehcp@milton-keynes.gov.uk
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.milton-keynes.gov.uk%2Fschools-and-lifelong-learning%2Fschool-admissions%2Fstarting-primary-or-juniormiddle-school-september/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/xbaMyhdjYUq3PxNzU0XgT5bBzJXmOnoV_eKrkK331Ew=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.mksendlocaloffer.co.uk%2Feducation-health-and-care-plans-ehcps%2Fshort-breaks/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/DZfGWAKgiE7igUCTyMKAoPXMEHT1hHFEuHJYvxsXiB4=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fregister.bookinglab.co.uk%2Fmiltonkeynescity%2F37001%2Fregister/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/ZSa7-CWiiIJ4zUbVgq2rdV6EF6i73iyYUP3EXUI50Dc=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Factivities.bookinglab.co.uk%2Fmiltonkeynescity%2F37001/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/T0S-pUXr0xzP_zI7F2KFeWuC56lJjaCpxTm1Jti0_pY=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fmkc-send.staging.onwebcurl.com%2Feducation-health-and-care-plans-ehcps%2Fwww.sportworksltd.co.uk/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/alI5xKfxup4XDBgXmCBs21f9bTUCAcJhAIf1YRgF5io=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fsportworksltd.co.uk%2F/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/SzjVvKGSgx6bShJ_4uSi2sXTpxBDhRyMvnVib_C54FA=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.mksendlocaloffer.co.uk%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2F2024-05%2FSportWorks%2520Overview%25202024.pdf/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/_6s196jcmh5dcmcXiTA9p9ZBsGTAbCCUCudn4-GE7IE=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fbookwhen.com%2Fsportworkssc%23focus=ev-seeh-20241026100000/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/jFUORy4jtaI3uCooWfjrdvtLTQ4BZGlktd2Ad1sVWrU=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Feequ.org%2Fexperience%2F11441/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/fuFNyiYyO57L5a1t1fvExqgLYJI0KT5BnwDHNbWE1W8=383


 

 
 

Parents and Carers Alliance (PACA) 

PACA MK will be taking a break over the festive period, 
from Tuesday 24 December to Wednesday 01 January.  

Messages will be picked up during this time with a delayed response. We look 
forward to connecting with families over the festive period whether you're attending 
our webinars, online coffee and chat or Family Christmas Party . 

Please keep an eye on our Calendar which is updated regularly for events and 
coffee mornings in 2025. 

 

SEND IAS Update  

MK SENDIAS Service will be closed over the festive 
period, from Wednesday 25 December to Wednesday 
01 January. We will re-open on Thursday 02 January 
2025 and will respond to any messages left during 
holidays as soon as possible. 

The SENDIAS team would like to extend our warmest 
wishes for the festive period and a Happy New Year to 
each and every one of you. 

Please see information for the SEND Drop In January  

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fddec1-0-en-ctp.trendmicro.com:443%2Fwis%2Fclicktime%2Fv1%2Fquery%3Furl=https%253a%252f%252fpacamk.org%252fabout%252dus%252f%26umid=f9d0c541-97e1-4064-9a30-6e0fab2d1a94%26auth=e396a988746d8fa2d480248c1a4aff93d8dcb881-066fbec791da2f639950a47b1535d96c25d4a48c/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/6AUNPVA2Od7sRfM1Ul6f8KUz0E4KkUgPA4X7xPHqdCY=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fddec1-0-en-ctp.trendmicro.com:443%2Fwis%2Fclicktime%2Fv1%2Fquery%3Furl=https%253a%252f%252fpacamk.org%252fcalendar%252f%26umid=f9d0c541-97e1-4064-9a30-6e0fab2d1a94%26auth=e396a988746d8fa2d480248c1a4aff93d8dcb881-e61af88435a8681c3d034ec74bb65e7878836162/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/cs_-p2yhHyDhfNnO8L406p2Mzn32Z94RZUgjgPyCV9M=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fmksendias.org.uk%2F/2/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/A5JQYKAIVhB6POxktkuJDbeM_rmnudjMm1dEO5IVPmE=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fcontent.govdelivery.com%2Fattachments%2FUKMK%2F2024%2F11%2F20%2Ffile_attachments%2F3076946%2FSEND.FamilyCentre_DropIn_TickfordMeadow_January2025.pdf/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/ZMtrkheG-b-5dXX6SWrmq5bHzoapGzR5K7JPMRyjnG4=383


 

SEND Local offer  

For more information on services, support and activities 
for children and young people with SEND can be found 
on our Local Offer website.  

 

Wishing everyone a restful break. 

 
  

   

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.mksendlocaloffer.co.uk%2F/2/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/x-h9GqJRRMrTz7H9u91byiyL3VZFqc8FofQ4A7vBWhQ=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fwww.mksendlocaloffer.co.uk%2F/3/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/-rkJapTyVDBM7kak74_iboASxBcAXxLid4z76wWl5eo=383


 

 

Sign up! 

We produce this newsletter half termly. If you are not 
receiving this directly and would like to, please follow 
this link to sign up. 

We welcome your views on the newsletter and any 
ideas you have for future editions, please share your 
views via email. 

 

Sign up here! 

 

   

 

This newsletter has been co-produced between and the MKCC SEND 
Team, SENDIAS, Health colleagues and with engagement from 
Parents and Carers Alliance (PACA MK).  

PACA is an independent forum for parent carers of children and young people with 
disabilities or additional needs who live in Milton Keynes. 

We share our experiences with the SEND Team as an independent voice 
representing what matters to families in MK. We do this by taking an active role in 
meetings such as the Short Breaks Steering Group, Local Offer Group and the 
SEND Strategic Partnership Board. 

The idea for this newsletter came from our regular meetings with the SEND Team, 
with the aim of keeping parents informed and up to date with the latest 
developments in SEND. 

If you are a parent and would like to join PACA MK, or would like to know more 
about us, please visit PACA MK 

 

Note: Please do not respond directly to this email. 

For SEND queries email: SEND support line 

   

 

https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fpublic.govdelivery.com%2Faccounts%2FUKMK%2Fsignup%2F43210/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/89CtYp4Juqs1pbJUWDwRtTlGy2Z7vWqWvbA4mNukVdM=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fpublic.govdelivery.com%2Faccounts%2FUKMK%2Fsignup%2F43210/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/89CtYp4Juqs1pbJUWDwRtTlGy2Z7vWqWvbA4mNukVdM=383
mailto:SENDNewsletter@milton-keynes.gov.uk
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/https:%2F%2Fpublic.govdelivery.com%2Faccounts%2FUKMK%2Fsignup%2F43210/2/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/Z4VnLzecoSQjBr8CDT_SXCn68U2q4EtRi7Z0MRXF78U=383
https://links-1.govdelivery.com/CL0/http:%2F%2Fwww.pacamk.org%2Fbecome-a-paca-member%2F/1/01000193b4c32b2c-2992d380-bd54-4672-ab54-2d6fbbf1a692-000000/8SXF6Autb3ufQAJa7zggvBOcKm-MwcJ4FmbbJ4Z-odg=383
mailto:sendsupport@milton-keynes.gov.uk

